Solid Waste Committee

Meeting Minutes
October 6, 2010

Present: Elaine Diaz, Dale Mosher, George Christopher, Tade Mahoney, Nicole Briand, David Berry, Scott Libby, Doug Tourtelotte
Begin: 6:35PM

Approve September 1, 2010 minutes unanimously with the following changes:
  Section A: change to: “David Berry reported that he carries a $100,000. policy currently and could increase that amount.

  Section G: Change “they were to handle everything else” to “we were to handle everything else”.

Dale reported on 9/14 Select board meeting. He was asked some questions about program costs which he answered. It was pointed out that the committee has not yet reviewed the information he presented and it was agreed that Dale had provided some very helpful information. George told the committee that the select board expressed a favorable opinion of the committee’s approach as detailed in the report sent to the select board.
Doug asked David Berry to clarify bottom line program costs and the committee discussed ways to make residents aware of the true costs of the SW/Recycling program. Is it possible to show the cost and revenue on the same page in the annual report so residents see the “bottom line”?

Brief discussion of a dumpster ordinance. While this may be mentioned in the report, we will take up the ordinance revisions after we complete the report. Comments: A sensitive topic; impacts recycling rate; let’s not rush into this; relates to land use; enforcement; Sam Morris from the State Planning Office may be able to shed light on this when he joins us for the Dec meeting. David Berry asked if it makes sense for the town buildings to use a dumpster? Can some of the trash going into the dumpster go to the barn? Can we make this recommendation in our report?

Tade reported that David R had looked into the insurance question and found that this would only be an issue if the town purchased the barn . David currently has insurance on the barn. David stated that he has decided not to try to sell the barn at this time.

Scott Libby was given an opportunity to discuss his building which he has offered to make available to the town for use as a recycling facility. George pointed out that the town doesn’t want to invest in capital improvements on a leased building.  Scott is willing to sell or to make improvements and “lease to own”.  David R will report on this in more detail at the Nov meeting. 
Doug asked if the committee is looking for a new building. Tade explained that as part of our evaluation of current operating costs we are trying to establish what it would cost to relocate to a suitable building in town. During this process Scott made it known that his building is available. Dale stated that there is no plan to move.

If the town contracted with Pine Tree or another company to take all single stream materials we could very likely scale back the sw/recycling facility. We would still need to collect oversized bulky waste, metal, appliances, e-waste, Styrofoam, wood, etc. Brief discussion on disposal options for these items if we sent all recylables to Pine Tree and closed the barn. David B presented his costs for operating the barn without “single stream” recyclables. Dale will work with David to get these costs put into a report along with the projected costs provided by Pine Tree. 
David and Dale will meet with Dick Plummer to ask him a few questions including: Does he have any suggestions for improving the SW and Recycling program in town? If all curbside recylables were picked up by another company and he lost the income for collecting curbside recyclables, would he still want to continue collecting trash in Bowdoinham? If so would his price have to change?

Elaine asked if Dick could pick up all curbside recyclables in town if the barn no longer accepted those materials?

Elaine mentioned incentives for people to recycle. She also mentioned that once per month curbside pick up of recyclables was not a good idea and would not be popular with residents. We would need to contract for pickup twice per month.

David B mentioned that the Select Board has decided that any new part time employees in the SW Recycling Dept will not be eligible for benefits. 

General discussion on ways the community benefits from our recycling program.

Field trip to Lisbon and W Gardiner recycling facilities will take place on Saturday 10/16. David B will make arrangements and contact committee members.

Brief discussion on state pesticide collection program and prescription drug collection.

Nicole stressed the importance and benefits of getting the report started so that it can be discussed during our meetings. She offered to start organizing and writing a draft. Tade volunteered to get that started and will present a draft at the Nov meeting.

Tade will set the November agenda.

Adjourn 8:05 PM

